
CITY OF LAMBS GROVE 

COUNCIL MEETING 

APRIL 3, 2014 

 

Meeting was called to order by Mayor Bill Perrenoud at 7:00 p.m.  Roll call:  Tom Clark, Cindy Humke, 
Kent DeGoey, and Steve Thomassen present.  Absent:  Kevin Parsons.   

Guests:  Steve Klocke 

New Business: 

a. Clark moved and was seconded by DeGoey to approve change order #3 for $8,598.70 for sewer 
main point repairs between manholes 2034 & 2027.  Upon roll call vote, motion carried 
unanimously. 

b. Thomassen moved and was seconded by Humke to proceed with replacing the remaining sewer 
line that was not able to be properly lined under the original contract.  Klocke will obtain the 
bids.  Upon roll call vote, motion carried unanimously. 

Consent Agenda: 

Clark moved and was seconded by DeGoey to approve all of the items on the consent agenda including 
the minutes from the March 6, 2014 meeting, bills, and reconciliation report for March.  Upon roll call 
vote, motion carried unanimously.     

JCARL Participation Fee $19.45 

News Printing Company Publications $62.04 

Dodd’s Sanitation Contract $670.00 

Christina Machin Salary $392.64 

IPERS Retirement $67.62 

Newton Public Library Library Services $2,359.00 

Office of Auditor of State Filing Fee $475.00 

Snyder & Associates Professional Services $252.00 

Alliant Energy Utilities $404.92 

Alliant Energy Utilities $20.19 

Total April Bills  $4,722.86 

 



General Fund $971.61 

Charges for Fee $2,505.75 

Local Option Sales Tax $784.44 

Emergency $22.96 

Road Use Fund $1,432.27 

Capital Projects $5,720.41 

Debt Service $308.54 

Total Mar Revenue $11,745.98 

    

General Fund $1,324.93 

Road Use Fund $423.92 

Capital Projects $1,456.88 

Debt Service $0.00 

Total Mar Expenses $3,205.73 

 

Staff and commissions reports 

Mayor:  Perrenoud and Parsons attended the Jasper County Emergency Management Meeting.   

Streets:  Perrenoud reported that the streets were in good shape with very little sand remaining after 
the winter.   

Sewers:  No report   

Parks:  Humke reported that she will begin putting a mowing schedule together. 

Tree Steward:  Thomassen reported that he had spoken with a resident regarding a hickory tree needing 
to be taken down.  He will also be contacting a resident regarding a broken tree.   

Storm Sewers:  No report 

City Clerk:  No report 

Financial:  No report 

Old Business:  There was none. 

DeGoey moved and was seconded by Humke to adjourn at 7:55 p.m.  Upon roll call vote, motion carried 
unanimously. 



Next City Council meeting to be held May 1, 2014 at 7:00 p.m. 

Minutes submitted by Christina Machin, City Clerk 

Mayor  

Bill Perrenoud 

City Clerk 

Christina Machin 


